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Application for Individual Membership 

In 2016, the sigma Network made the transition from a HEFCE-funded project to a professional association for those working in, or with a professional interest in, mathematics and statistics support in higher education.

The constitution of the sigma Network requires us to have a defined membership. This membership has the right to take part in deciding the direction of the Association, for example through voting for the Steering Group and any additional matters required by the constitution to be approved by members.  Voting takes place annually at the Annual General Meeting (AGM) and members will receive an invitation to attend. 
Membership indicates your professional commitment to the work of the sigma Network, and helps promote the importance of mathematics and statistics support more widely.  In addition, registered members will get advance notification of sigma Network events to enable early booking, and may be eligible for discounts at sigma Network events where a fee is charged.
Information about the sigma Network can be found on our website: www.sigma-network.ac.uk  
Membership of the sigma Network is currently free, and entails no obligation. Any future levy would be the subject of full consultation and must be approved at an AGM. You may request to be removed from the membership database at any time.
Please take this opportunity to register as an individual member of the sigma Network and help support our work.  Complete the details below, scan or save, and return this whole form as an email attachment to:
Membership Officer, sigma Network 

mash-sigma@bath.ac.uk
I hereby apply for Individual Membership of the sigma Network. I work in, or have a legitimate professional interest in, mathematics and statistics support in higher education. I agree that my details are made known to the sigma Network Steering Group. I agree to the Data Protection Statement overleaf.
Name: ____________________________________________

Email:  ____________________________________________
Institution: ________________________________________
Job title: __________________________________________ 
Signed:  *___________________________________________  Date:  ______________________
* A typed signature is acceptable if you email your form from an identifiable institutional email account in your name.

Data Protection Statement

Collecting and storing your personal data (2018 Data Protection Act and General Data Protection Regulation Compliant)

What is personal data?

Personal data is defined as “any information relating to an identified or identifiable natural person ('Data Subject')”. 

What data does the sigma Network use?

We will collect your name, institution (if any), job title (if any) and a contact email address.  

Why does the sigma Network need this data?

According to the constitution of the sigma Network as a professional association, it is required to have a specifically recorded membership.  This membership has the right to take part in deciding the direction of the organisation, for example through voting for the Steering Group and on any additional matters required by the constitution to be approved by members.  Voting takes place annually at the Annual General Meeting (AGM).  All members will be invited to attend the AGM. The sigma Network will not release your membership data to any third party without your consent.
Where will the sigma Network store your data?

Your data will be stored on a username and password protected server at the University of Bath.  The electronic database will be accessible only to the Membership Officer and Steering Group of the sigma Network
How long will the sigma Network keep your information?  

The membership database will be reviewed annually when invitations are sent out to the AGM and members not responding for 3 years will be removed from the database.  If you wish to be removed from the database, you may request this at any time.

What are your rights?

You may request at any time to see the information we hold on you, and have it corrected or deleted by contacting mash-sigma@bath.ac.uk. If you wish to raise a complaint on the handling of your data, please contact the Data Protection Officer at the University of Bath (email dataprotection-queries@bath.ac.uk), who will investigate the matter.   
If you are not satisfied with our response, or believe we are processing your data not in accordance with the law, you can escalate to the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO). 
